
 

Message from the President… 
Dear Friends and Neighbors, 

We are just over one month into our mandate and I sincerely hope 
that you have perceived some positive changes in terms of our 
physical hands-on presence, visibility and accessibility. I hope also 
that you have seen that we have made some visible improvements 
such as repairs to the roof in the breezeway to the Juniper, 
mulching and improvements/cleanup at the building entrances. 

As a team we have been working diligently to familiarize ourselves 
with the current situation. In terms of management, we are in the 
process of identifying what has not worked in the past, the reasons 
why and we are examining the corrective measures to be applied 
to make things work as they should. As we are present every day, 
we have the facility to speak to everyone in the office, act on 
matters as they occur and move things along without delay. 

Our team has completed a garage walk-around with the Engineers 
to inspect the structural work that needs to be completed. Their 
report will be submitted within a few days and it will allow us to 
evaluate the impact, examine priorities and see how far various 
interventions can be stretched out to allow us to better manage 
the financial impact to residents. We have also revived the 
incomplete elevator consultancy matter and conducted a meeting 
with the selected consultant. The intent is to sign a contract with 
the firm and allow us to include elevator needs in the financial 
impact calculations.  

We have managed to conclude a blanket annual permit 
arrangement with the city which will allow us to perform regular 
maintenance activities in and around the property as required and 
thereby greatly speeding up response time for repairs.  

 

 

 

 

As you are probably aware, we have inherited the unresolved issue 
with DBPR relating to the 2017 elections which put the Hemispheres 
at risk to be sued by DBPR. I am happy to report that we have 
managed to convince the DBPR to 
accept our plea to waive the necessity 
of a special election for the 2 current 
Board members elected in 2017 and 
by agreeing to pay the imposed 
$10,000 civil penalty and to move the 
2019 elections up to January. The 
DBPR has agreed to waive any cause 
for action against any board member 
elected in 2017. The Consent Order 
has been duly executed and posted as 
required. This matter is now closed. 

Currently the board is reviewing 
existing service contracts, and 
commercial and marina leases. Because of lack of consistency in 
lease conditions, we are in the process of developing agreements 
with standardized General Conditions and Special Conditions that 
may apply to individual leases. This will greatly facilitate their 
negotiation and management going forward. Another priority is on 
tightening resident adherence to the rules in all areas, such as 
cleanliness, parking, pools and are asking for your understanding and 
cooperation for the benefit of everyone. 

Finally, I believe that we are on the right track, but need your 
continued indulgence and patience to allow us to get things done 
in an orderly manner with minimum delay. 

Thank you. 
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To Residents of 

 the Hemispheres…. 
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Places to Eat

Blue Bar and Grill (Oclub)  Security 954-456-1626

954-251-2658  Bay North Front Desk 954-456-1965

Juniper (Bayside)  Bay South Front Desk 954-458-1985

954-544-3370  Ocean North Front Desk 954-458-1950

DEPARTMENTS: Roman's Snack Bar (Opool)  Ocean South Front Desk 954-458-1980

 - Resident Services 954-457-9732 ext. 559 954-454-1111 Roy Bromley (Security)954-457-9732 ext. 551

residentservices@thehemispheres.com Snowy Mini-Mart (OS) roy bromley.ffps@gmail.com

 - Gabby/Maintenance/Contractor 954-456-1257 954-458-2930

maintenance@thehemispheres.com

 - Luz/Access Control 954-457-9732 ext. 305

accesscontrol@thehemispheres.com

 - Stephanie/Admin Assistant 954-457-9732 ext. 304 Commercial Units
adminassistant@thehemispheres.com

 - Ali/Receptionist 954-457-9732 ext. 301 Beauty Salon (OS)

reception@thehemispheres.com 954-457-8428

 - Mercy/Oceanside Manager 954-457-9732 ext. 306 Halprin Realty (OS)

oceanmanager@thehemispheres.com 954-458-2227

 - Allan/Bayside Manager 954-457-9732 ext. 310 Neil Lechtner, Attorney (BS)

baymanager@thehemispheres.com 954-457-4357

 - Accounting 954-457-9732 ext. 550 Nohmis Construction (BS)

accounting@thehemispheres.com 954-591-8361

 - Carole/General Manager 954-457-9732 ext. 308

generalmanager@thehemispheres.com

 - Joe Tocci/Chief of Construction 954-457-9732 etx. 317

jtocci@thehemispheres.com

 - Hector Franco/Chief of Maintenance 954-457-9732 ext. 314

 - FPL 954-797-5000

 - AT&T Uverse Community (Customer Service) 866-299-6824

 - Hemispheres Office Fax 954-456-8376

Park One, Inc - Valet

Luke's Landscaping - Lawn Maintenance

Amercian Services Industries - Housekeeping

thehemispherescondo.vertilinc.com

Board of Directors

David Simhon, Director

Hank Rosenblum, Director

Contracted Services

Atlantic Pacific - Management

Atlantic Pacific - Accounting

Field Force Protective - Security

Emergency Phone Numbers

Lawrence Doczy, President

Alfred Marzouk, Vice President

Gerry Fojo, Treasurer

Yvette Serluco, Secretary

Barbara Drabkin, Director

Hemispheres Administration Office

1980 South Ocean Drive, Hallandale  Beach, FL 33009

Office Hours:

Monday through Friday - 8:00am to 4:00pm
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Congratulations and Good Luck Joe! 
After close to 36 years as part of the Hemispheres 
family, Joseph Tocci will be leaving this month to pursue 
other interests. Joe was hired June 25th, 1982 after 
answering an ad for a position in the Maintenance 
Department. Within a few months Joe had become the 
assistant to the Chief Engineer and when the Chief 
Engineer resigned in 1983, he was promoted to this 
position. During his tenure Joe ran the maintenance 
department, supervised the painting department and 
even supervised an in-house exterminating service. 

Over the years Joe has felt that the Hemispheres is his 
home away from home and has enjoyed meeting our 
many residents. During the next few weeks Joe will 
provide staff transitional support for the continued 
success of the maintenance team going forward. We 
would like to wish him the best and a big thank you for 
his dedication to the Hemispheres community. 

Welcome to the Board Hank! 
Congratulations to Hank 
Rosenblum on his 
appointment to the Board. 
Hank will be adding his 
extensive hospitality and 
managerial experiences to 
the daily Hemispheres 
operation. Focus will be on 
improving the resident pool 
and beach experiences. 
Thank you for your 
dedication and welcome! 

Windows & Sliding Doors Replacement Survey 
The Board is continuing to explore replacement of the 
original windows and sliding doors. At the completion 
of the structural evaluation of our property, the 
contracting engineers will advise us about the feasibility 
and structural parameters of such a group project.  
 

 
Replacing the 45-year-old original windows and sliding 
doors would improve the safety of our buildings, save 
money for participating owners by taking advantage of 
substantial group discounts, lower the Association’s 
energy consumption bill, may get better insurance 
rates, and certainly will guarantee an aesthetic uniform 
look to our property. If you are interested in 
participating in this project please send an email to 
Resident Services with your unit(s) that you would like 
to include.  

residentservices@thehemispheres.com  

Meet our new Bookkeeper! 
There is an important 
addition to the management 
team, Bookkeeper Selassie 
Bailey. Selassie has extensive 
condominium accounting 
experience as well as a 
Bachelors’ degree in 
Accounting. With her 
outstanding organizational 
skills and positive attitude, 
Selassie will be an excellent 
fit with the team. Good luck 
Selassie!!!   

Around the Hemispheres – Your Team 
The challenges that our team faces are an opportunity to 
develop creative and innovative approaches to better our 
community. Management’s emphasis is on improving the 
appearance of our grounds and common areas which 
included meetings with our contract vendors. Input from 
meetings with ASI Cleaning determined that a more hands 
on supervisor was needed to 
facilitate basic responsibilities. 
ASI has also been assigned 
additional tasks fueled by 
resident suggestions.  

Service improvement meetings 
also took place with both Luke’s 
Landscape and Field Force 
Security. The emphasis for both is 
to provide a better appearance 
and more consistent services that 
our residents will notice. Luke’s 
has begun to spruce up the 
grounds by additional plantings, mulch and trimming.  

Everyone, thank you for making this a very successful 
winter season and we look forward to the future!!!  

 

TO ALL RESIDENTS 

 

 

We have received many complaints and would 

appreciate greatly everyone’s cooperation.  THANK YOU! 

We are Listening! 

Carole Lasker, LCAM 
General Manager 
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What is Memorial Day? 

Memorial Day or Decoration Day is a 
federal holiday in the United States 
intended for remembrance of those who 
died while serving in the country's armed 

forces. At this time, many people visit cemeteries and 
memorials to honor those who have died in military 
service. In national cemeteries many volunteers place 
an American flag on each grave. 

The U.S. National Park Service and numerous scholars 
date the beginning of Memorial Day traditions to April 
25, 1866, when women in Columbus, Mississippi laid 
flowers on the graves of both Union and Confederate 
dead buried in the city's cemetery. The early southern 
Memorial Day celebrations were simple, somber 
occasions for veterans and their families to honor the 
dead and tend to local cemeteries. The tradition was 
expanded to northern states on May 5, 1868 when 
General John A. Logan, commander-in-chief of the 
Grand Army of the Republic, the veterans' organization 
for Union Civil War veterans, issued a proclamation 
calling for "Decoration Day" to be observed annually 
and nationwide. The first official Memorial Day was 
observed on May 30, 1868 and according to a White 
House address in 2010, the date was chosen as the 
optimal date for flowers to be in bloom in the North. 

 

 

 

 

The northern states quickly adopted the holiday and in 
1869 events were held in 183 cemeteries across 27 
states. In 1871, Michigan made "Decoration Day" an 
official state holiday and by 1890, every northern state 
had followed suit. The ceremonies were sponsored by 
the 100,000 members of the Women's Relief Corps, the 
women's auxiliary of the Grand Army of the Republic 
(GAR). By 1870, the remains of nearly 300,000 Union 
dead had been reinterred in 73 national cemeteries, 

located near major battlefields. The 
most famous are Gettysburg National 
Cemetery in Pennsylvania and 
Arlington National Cemetery, near 
Washington, DC. 

Memorial Day speeches became an 
occasion for veterans, politicians, and 
ministers to commemorate the Civil 
War and, at first, to rehash the 
"atrocities" of the enemy. They mixed 
religion and celebratory nationalism 
for the people to make sense of their 
history in terms of sacrifice for a 
better nation.  

Since 1868 Doylestown, Pennsylvania 
has run annual Memorial Day parades 
which it claims to be the nation's 
oldest. However, the Memorial Day 
parade in Rochester, Wisconsin 
predates Doylestown's by one year 

and is considered the original parade. 

The name for the holiday gradually changed from 
"Decoration Day" to "Memorial Day," which was first 
used in 1882. Memorial Day did not become the more 
common name until after World War II, and was not 
declared the official name by Federal law until 1967. On 
June 28, 1968, Congress passed the Uniform Monday 
Holiday Act, which moved four holidays, including 
Memorial Day, from their traditional dates to a specified 
Monday intending to create a convenient three-day 
weekend. The change moved Memorial Day from its 
traditional May 30 date to the last Monday in May. The 
law took effect at the federal level in 1971. After some 
initial confusion and unwillingness to comply, all 50 
states adopted Congress' change of date within a few 
years. 

            From Wikipedia, April 26, 2018 7 



 



 

 

NEIGHBOR TO NEIGHBOR 
General Etiquette 
Condominiums can offer the benefits of home ownership 
without many of the headaches associated with owning a 
house. However, condo ownership can come with its own 
set of challenges, including living in close proximity to 
other Hemispheres owners. Remember that you are living 
with other people and your activities affect them. 
Cooperate, communicate and be considerate to keep the 
peace with your neighbors, especially when sharing 
common areas. Never infringe on space other people 
expect to use. 

You can make the most of Hemispheres living by 
understanding your rights, managing your expectations, 
and knowing how to approach potential problems. Some 
rules to live by include:  

• Understand Your Rights as a Condo Owner 

• Read your ownership agreement 

• Be understanding of neighbors 

• Consider how your behaviors affect others 

• Live peacefully by overlooking minor issues 

• Talk to the manager  

Put yourself in the other person’s shoes and think about 
your common pet peeves. Chances are, whatever annoys 
you, gets somebody else’s goat as well. Building 
relationships with your fellow condo dwellers will open 
more doors than you realize. We want the owners to 
reclaim their rights to enjoy their property without 
intrusion. Being a good neighbor can alleviate many of 
these issues. 

Junk in the Trunk is Ending 
The objective of the Junk in the Trunk pilot program was 
to accommodate easy removal of resident furniture 
during our busy time of year. With the change of season, 
the program is now ending. The Board will evaluate the 
success of the program to determine if it will be re-
implemented next year. 

Towing Reminder 
As a reminder from last month’s 
newsletter, the Board will continue to 
prioritize enforcement of existing 
rules and regulations related to the 
towing of vehicles. In the 
Hemispheres documents, the “Rules 
and Regulations” section defines the authority to tow 
vehicles from the common elements for various reasons  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

including parking violations. Most of these issues are for 
infractions such as improper parking, parking in the 
wrong space, and expired permits. When a violation is 
discovered security will attempt to contact the vehicle 
owner. However, if contact is not possible a first 
warning is issued by placing a sticker on the vehicle’s 
window. Security will usually wait 24 hours before 
issuing the second warning. If the vehicle is still in 
violation after 48 hours, a third and final warning will be 
issued before engaging the towing company.  

However, be informed that your Hemispheres Blue 
Book allows us to tow without any warning for any 
car parked in violation of the rules.  

The current service provider is Executive Towing and 
Recovery. Vehicles are towed to 5900 Dewey Street 
#200, Hollywood, Florida 33023. 

Referring to the tow charge, the cost you are facing if 
the vehicle is towed from the property is 
approximately $120 plus storage if the vehicle is not 
picked up within 24 hours. The storage fee is $24 per 
day and after the first 24 
hours there is a one-time 
fee of $30. On the 5th 
day, there is a one-time 
$250 lien fee. If you have 
any questions regarding 
towing fees, you may call 
the towing company 
directly at (954) 444-
0054.  

Please remember it is 
better to be safe rather 
than sorry. Please be 
sure that your vehicles 
and your guests and visitors’ vehicles are parked in 
accordance with the rules to avoid the inconvenience 
and cost to everyone involved. 
 
Thank you everyone for making the Hemispheres the 
best association in Hallandale!!! 
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We are Listening! 

Alfred Marzouk, 
Director 





 
The Hemispheres Scrapbook 
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Atlantic Pacific is a fourth-generation real estate company with expertise in acquisitions, 
development, property management, and investments. With offices in Florida, Georgia, Texas, 
and California, our team utilizes decades of experience and thorough marketplace knowledge to 
develop and manage a wide array of properties across the country. We treat every investment 

with a disciplined approach that creates significant and sustainable value for our clients. 
The corporate management team has expertise in construction, operations and 
accounting and includes: 
Tom Smith, CPA and LCAM, Senior Managing Director of Atlantic | Pacific Management 
(APM), oversees all of the day-to-day operations of the management company, 
including the development and implementation of Best Practices for our clients. His 
unique blend of quality accounting and excellent operational experience developed the 
finest back-office operation in the property management field and sets APM apart as a 
world-class operation. 

Mr. Smith obtained his degree from Hofstra University and began his career with the 
public accounting firm Touché Ross & Company, specializing in the areas of real estate 
and banking. For the next 18 years, Mr. Smith served as Controller and Chief Financial 
Officer for several top property management firms in New York City. He is a member of 
the Community Association Institute.  

Billy Coleman joined the Atlantic | Pacific family in 2015 as a Regional Director and his 
contribution to our mission of "Growing Bigger, Growing Better" resulted in his 
promotion to Director of Condominium Operations in 2017. He currently oversees 
Broward, Palm Beach, Orlando and Tampa clientele. He is focused on enhancing the 
daily services provided to our clients by streamlining and improving our operating 
procedures, creating better support and development opportunities for our onsite 
teams, and continuing our focus on relationship and reputation. 

Mr. Coleman began in the community association industry in 2001 and for most of his 
career served as Senior Vice President of a large, publicly traded community 
association management company. Responsibilities included oversight of nearly 700 
employees extending over 300 condominiums. His experience includes working with 
communities ranging from five-star condominium resorts with extensive food and 
beverage components, 5,550 unit planned urban communities, luxury new 
construction communities, and communities requiring massive restoration projects.  

Broward native Charles Smith, MBA, MS, and LCAM, recently joined Atlantic | Pacific 
as a Regional Manager for the South Broward area. His diverse background includes 
operations, budget, accounting, psychology, and community administration, as well 
as close interaction with board and council members. Before joining Atlantic | Pacific 
Management, Mr. Smith was a long time Director of Operations at Marquis 
Management, coordinating 5-star services for over 30 high valued associations 
located on Fisher Island, South Beach, Sunny Isles, Bal Harbor, and Brickell.  

The first part of Mr. Smith’s career was in the Broward School Board’s Budget 
Department, and as a local Municipal Finance Director. He has Masters Degrees in 
Psychology and Business. Operational milestones include the development of 
association annual reports, improving profitability/net income, using benchmarking 
analysis to improve resident service levels, producing long term infrastructure studies 
that directly impacted building maintenance, creating monthly financial statements, 
and coordinating budget and audit formulation. In addition to his LCAM, affiliations 
include CAI and CAMP membership. 

Your Atlantic/Pacific Team  
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We are Listening! 

Tom Smith, 
Senior Managing Director 

William Coleman, 
Director of Operations 

Charles Smith, 
Regional Manager 
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Congratulations to Steve and 
Sheri Feldman, our Bingo Cash 
Ball jackpot winners of $420! 
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NEW 
 

 

WHAT’S 

 
THIS MONTH AT 
THE HEMISPHERES? 

INVITATION 
to all Hemispheres residents to participate 
in our classes and fun activities! 

Stephanie’s 
Corner 

 

954-457-9732 ext. 559 
residentservices@thehemispheres.com 

 
 

 

 
COME OUT AND ENJOY 
A FUN FILLED 
NIGHT OF 

BINGO! 
Held every Tuesday in the ocean terrace room. 

DOORS OPEN AT 6:15 PM 
AND THE GAMES START AT 7 PM. 
THERE IS A MINIMUM FEE OF $10 TO PLAY 

 

  

Zumba 
& Yoga 
NANCY BERON 

YOGA & ZUMBA TEACHER 786-337-1832 
 

 
 

 
TONY 

ART TEACHER 

305-868-2016 
 

 

 

Dear Residents, 

Another season has come and gone and we have had to say goodbye 
to our snowbird friends. With the election of a new board we are 
beginning to make significant changes and when residents return in 
the fall we anticipate these changes will make a noticeable difference. 
We wish to continue working as a team to ensure The Hemispheres is 
at its best.  

As a reminder Hurricane season will be here soon. We advise all 
snowbirds to remove any furniture from the balconies. It is also a good 
idea to leave a copy of your keys with security in case of an 
emergency. We will provide updates to all residents if there are issues 
with an approaching storm.   

During a crisis always remember I am only a phone call away. Please 
feel free to call at any time. Until next month, be well! 

 

 

mailto:residentservices@thehemispheres.com
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OFF DENTURES 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 MOST INSURANCES COVERED                                       177 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

Where does the 
      Money Go? 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Gerardo Fojo, 
Treasurer 

Administrative
5%

Contracts
29%

Insurance
13%

Repairs and 
Maintenance

8%

Utilities
30%

Salaries and 
Benefits

14%

Hurricane 
IRMA
1%
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Snowy Mini-Mart 

Groceries, sundries, snacks, 

beer, wine, fresh sandwiches and 

much more. 

 
ONE STOP for all your needs. 

 
Ocean South Lower Lobby 

954-458-2930 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

  The Magic Hands Current specials 
 Detailers 

FOURTH CAR WASH 
ON US! 

It’s Simple, after the third car 

wash the fourth is on us. 

 

Nelson : 954.914.9274 START TIME 10:30AM 

305.345.7671  MONDAYS at the bay side 

themagichandsd@aol.com FRIDAYS at the ocean side 

 

       www.themagichands-sfl.com  

 

CLASSIFIED ADS 
EXPERT ALTERATION 

Ladies, men, children. I make house calls, pick up 
delivery. 9:00am to 6:00pm • Contact MaryAnn 

954-439-5739 

MEN'S LOCKERS FOR RENT IN OCEAN GYM 
$50 per year. 

Please contact Resident Service at 

residentservices@thehemispheres.com or 

954-457-9732 ext. 559 

 

mailto:themagichandsd@aol.com
http://www.themagichands-sfl.com/
http://www.themagichands-sfl.com/
mailto:residentservices@thehemispheres.com
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